
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

September 10, 2015
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher, Jennifer Sadler-parent, Tanya Stilwell-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed September agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Ghaderi-1st , Cofer-2nd)

Minutes from the special August meeting were presented.  Committee approved the minutes as presented. (Collins-1st, Ghaderi-2nd )

Good News-Committee members were invited to share Good News so far this school year.  Ms. Mead obtained a grant for 70 licenses for Reflex Math that will be utilized by all 3rd grade for this year.  Ms. Handel shared that many community partners have stepped up donations to Howevalley this school year.  Donations of school supplies were from some private donors as well as the following community organizations:  
*Kroger

*Target

*Comcast

*ESHRM -Elizabethtown Society of Human Resource Management
First round of walkthroughs were completed this week.   Teachers chose to work on higher level questioning/rigor of task based on results of data.  Next walkthroughs will occur in late October.

Committee reports were tabled due to first committee meetings being organizational in nature.  
PLD day discussion-Mrs. Handel shared that the district is hosting training for instructional leads by Ainsley Rose.  Each school has 8 spots so that will take the majority of certified teachers.  The rest of the staff will be working on Science planning.

Copies of the SBDM bylaws were passed out for review.  Committee will make recommended changes at the October meeting.  Committee also prioritized revisions to Instructional Program and Curriculum policies for the coming months. 

Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budgets were reviewed.

In other items, Mrs. Stilwell shared that Cecilia Baptist minister Eric Olive had left and the search is on for a new pastor.  

Mrs. Handel shared that there would be an organizational meeting of the school PTO committee on Thursday, Sept. 17th at 2:30 in the school library.  

Mrs. Handel also said test scores will be released publically in the coming weeks and will be reviewed at the next meeting.

With no other business Mrs. Ghaderi made a motion to adjourn.  (Ghaderi-1st, Collins-2nd ) The meeting adjourned at 3:34 p.m.  


